
Head Teacher Mrs S. Edwards 

EPS Attendance 

Target 

 

Attendance for aca-

demic year ‘19-’20: 

R— 96.3% 

Y1— 93.6% 

Y2—96.5% 

Y3—95.6% 

Y4— 96.1% 

Y5—96.2% 

Y6— 95.9% 

Overall attendance 

for the whole 

school for the last 

academic year was  

95.8%. 

This is below 

our target. 

Please help us to 

increase this % by 

ensuring your  child 

attendance is good 

or better. 

Is your child’s 

class 

“On time at  

5 to 9” ?  

School opens at 

8.45am when chil-

dren can go to their 

classrooms and get 

ready for the start 

of the school day. 

Please make sure 

that your child is in 

their class, ready to 

work by 8.55am at 

the latest.  

Eastlands Primary School 

 

Thank you to all our families for following the school Coronavirus guidance 

both on school site and nearby. 

We have heard of four local schools to date who have had to partially close 

to some year groups. Each of these schools is currently reporting a single 

case, an ‘outbreak’ is considered to be two or more positive tests.  

For this reason do not arrive before 8.45 and remain distanced from other 

families as they come into school. Please inform us of suspected symptoms 

or a positive test asap. Thank you. 

Term dates.- 

14.9.20—Powerpoint Meet & 

Greet  with new class teacher 

29.09.20—Individual photos—

TBC 

26.10.20—Half term week—

school closed  

17.12.20—Christmas Break 

18.12.20—training day—school 

closed to pupils 

Happy Birthday  to all our children  
who celebrate their birthdays in Sep-
tember: 
 

Rec: Felix 

Year 2: Lily, Lilly, Joseph, Scarlett 

Year 4: Harley, Isabelle, Michael, 

Taanashe 

Year 5: Aiden,  

Year 6: Ethan, Bryan, George, Flor-

ence, Heidi, Sahasra, Ronith, Tatyana 

Staffing news.  At the end of the summer term we said as sad good-
bye to Mrs Scott who has been a school cleaner for seven years.  Mrs 
Scott also supported school curriculum events such being an additional 
adult for walking to gym and swimming.    
 
Communication  - In order to deal with your queries or concerns you 
need to:- 

1. Firstly, contact your child’s class teacher. 

2.   If you have further concerns you can always ask to speak to 
Miss Shipp who leads Early Years 

Miss Tuckey who leads Year 1 & 2 or 

Mrs Warrington who is Year 3 & 4 lead and Deputy Head 

Teacher. 

Mr Northedge who leads Year 5 & 6 
 

 Emails will  be directed to the most appropriate person to deal with the 

query. 

 

Twitter – Please be aware we use Twitter as a means of com-
munication  to share school messages only. Please do not reply 
on twitter as your message will  not be picked up. If you have 
any queries you will need to ask at the school admin office. 

Safeguarding is Everybody’s Responsibility 
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Eastlands Primary School 

Coronavirus actions 

 In school we have bought into a new cleaning service to ensure we have the sufficient 

capacity  meet the clearing needs of the school during the pandemic.  School staff are 

carrying out additional cleaning throughout the day.  

 Year 2 have continuity with Miss Tuckey as their teacher who can build on previous 

learning and continue to prepare the children for the phonic test that was missed in year  

1. 

 Mrs Warrington will be working with Year 6 cohort to offer children the greatest oppor-

tunity to catch up in the last year in primary school and be fully prepared for secondary 

next year.  

 New Wellbeing resources have been purchased to support any pupil who needs addi-

tional support in the coming months.  

We all have the right to feel safe all the time. 

Eastlands Primary School Protective Behaviours Curriculum  

Coronavirus updates  

 Guidance here on When to self isolate.  

 Well Being and Physical Health 

 NHS Ever Mind Matters 

 Government Guidance suggests some key actions to support your child with stress dur-

ing the pandemic:- 

 Listen and acknowledge their concerns 

 Provide clear information about the situation  

Coronavirus - what to do if you think you have symptoms. 

 Please would you keep school informed if you test positive for COVID or suspect a family 

member is showing COVID symptoms. 

 

 Public Health England have asked us to remind you  that if someone in your household is 

showing COVID symptoms everyone in the household should self isolate until you have been test-

ed. Please be aware that Public Health England's role will now be performed by a new body 

called National Institute for Health Protection (NIHP). 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing-and-tracing/nhs-test-and-trace-if-youve-been-in-contact-with-a-person-who-has-coronavirus/
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-guidance-on-supporting-children-and-young-peoples-mental-health-and-wellbeing/guidance-for-parents-and-carers-on-supporting-children-and-young-peoples-mental-health-and-wellbeing-during-the-coronavirus-co
https://www.nhs.uk/oneyou/every-mind-matters/

